



Aim High, Fly High

Robins Lane Primary School Newsletter

3rd May 2024

Headteacher's Notes

Dear parents and carers,

On Monday morning, Year 4 welcomed their parents and carers into school. Mr. Rogers shared a presentation about the importance of times tables in our mathematics curriculum and ways in which we teach them at Robins Lane. The children then enjoyed their parents and carers coming into class, where they performed a times tables song in the tune of Adele! After this, there were lots of competitive games played between children and adults and a great time was had by all. Many thanks to all parents and carers for attending this session.

Our WINGS values are incredibly important to us and it is always wonderful to here that our children are reflecting this in their lives out of school. On Tuesday, one of our Year 6 pupils was invited to afternoon tea with the Mayor of St Helens! Grace is part of a community team who give up their time to litter pick in the local area and this was celebrated with this well-deserved special event – well done to Grace and the other group members for having such a positive impact on our community. I am also proud to report that one of our Year 3 pupils, Finley, has been signed up to play football for Preston Academy. Finley has an excellent work ethic and embodies our 'Aim High, Fly High' motto. Congratulations Finley we wish you every success.

Yesterday, part of our school was off limits to staff and pupils as we were a Polling Station – thank you to parents and carers for your patience and cooperation as we had to change our usual routines to accommodate this. I am continuing to monitor the car park situation and hope that we can continue to be patient, courteous and considerate if you choose to park on school premises.

Today, we had a musical theatre treat from Key Stage 1. A huge well done to our Year 1 class on their incredible, show stopping performance this afternoon! The children have been working tirelessly to learn their lines, songs and actions for their play all about The Great Fire of London. It was bursting with facts and the children showcased their knowledge of such a huge event. It was a joy to see them shine on the stage. Thank you to parents and carers for your support and to Miss Moremon and Mrs Savage for preparing the children so well.

This time of the academic year can be quite challenging for Year 6 pupils and staff as they complete last minute preparations for their SATs tests which start on Monday 13th May. I am very proud to see the children 'going the extra mile' and supporting each other so genuinely.

Have a wonderful bank holiday weekend – let's hope it is filled with sunshine and blue skies. We look forward to welcoming the children, refreshed and recharged, back into school bright and early on Tuesday morning.

Yours sincerely, Mrs Tomkow















Attendance

This week's class attendance is:

Reception - 93.67%

Year 1 - 97%

Year 2 – 97.33%

Year 3 – 95.33%

Year 4 - 92.19%

Year 5 – 93.79%

Year 6 - 92.67%

Jigsaw Award Scroll Winners

This week's certificates were for:

'Help others to feel part of a group'

The winners are:

Nursery - Xavier R

Reception - Alfie-George J

Year 1 – Audrey M

Year 2 - Levi L

Year 3 – Emalea C

Year 4 - Evan W-R

Year 5 – Bethany W

Year 6 – Daniel M

Well done for making our school a better place!



Z Timetable Rockstars/Numbots

This week's stars are:

Reception	Keira H
Year 1	Charlie T
Year 2	Edna B
Year 3	Theo H
Year 4	Abigail W-J
Year 5	O'Shiana B
Year 6	Grace M



Class Dojos

This week's winners are:

Nursery	Pearl T
Reception	Sophia C
Year 1	Hassan B
Year 2	Harvey J
Year 3	Jensen S
Year 4	Casper D
Year 5	Callum F
Year 6	Lily M



Spelling Shed Award

This week's stars are:

Year 1	Abel W
Year 2	Edna B
Year 3	Riley F
Year 4	Isla F
Year 5	David B
Year 6	Lily M



WINGS Award

This week's winners are:

Nursery	Melanie C
Reception	Yaman T
Year 1	Bobbie C
Year 2	Sennen M
Year 3	Felipe Z
Year 4	Kai O
Year 5	Millicent R M
Year 6	Autumn K



Happy Lunchtime Award

This week's winners are:

Amara D	Emily C			
David O	Jack O			
Millicent R M	David A			
Grace M				

Friday Fun Nights

Friday 10th May- Crown Making

Friday 17th May- Face Painting

Friday 24th May- Movie Night (full session required)

Suggestion Box

If there's anything you'd like us to know, or you have any ideas on how we can improve, please let us know in the box below.